## Department of Energy



Bonneville Power Administration P.O. Box 3621 Portland, Oregon 97208-3621

PUBLIC AFFAIRS

October 29, 2010

In reply refer to: DK-7

Richard van Dijk Another Way BPA

Ex 6

RE: BPA-2011-00124-F

Dear Mr. van Dijk:

Thank you for your request for information that you made to the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. 552. Your letter was received in this office on Monday, October 25, 2010, and has been assigned a control number, BPA-2011-00124-F. Please use this number in any correspondence with the Agency about you request.

## You have requested the following:

A copy of the mean 15 minute load for the months of July and December 2009 for the Port Westward generating facility that provided power to the grid under the balancing authority of BPA. Your request for a fee waiver has been granted.

Mr. Kenneth G. Skinner, Public Utilities Specialist, Information Services, Technical Operations, has been designated as the Authorizing Official for your request. Mr. Skinner has twenty (20) working-days to respond to your request. You may contact Mr. Skinner by calling (360) 418-2152. The due date for a response to you is Monday, November 22, 2010.

I appreciate the opportunity to assist you. Please contact Laura M. Atterbury, FOIA/Privacy Act Specialist at (503) 230-7305 with any questions about this letter.

Sincerely,

/s/ Christina J. Munro

Christina J. Munro Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act Officer

## Department of Energy



Bonneville Power Administration P.O. Box 3621 Portland, Oregon 97208-3621

PUBLIC AFFAIRS

November 18, 2010

In reply refer to: DK-7

Mr. Richard van Dijk:

Ex 6

RE: BPA-2011-00124-F

Dear Mr. van Dijk:

Bonneville Power Administration is taking an allowed ten working-day extension starting Tuesday, November 23, 2010, to respond to your request for:

"A copy of the mean 15 minute load for the months of July and December 2009 for the Port Westward generating facility that provided power to the grid under the balancing authority of BPA"

The new response date is Tuesday, December 7, 2010.

I appreciate the opportunity to assist you. Please contact Thomas E. Mayer Jr, Paralegal (LC-7) at (503) 203-4223 with any questions about this letter.

Sincerely,

/s/ Christina J. Munro

Christina J. Munro Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act Officer